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Faculty News 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Upper Row: Drs. Fontaine, Worzbyt and Guth 
Lower row: Drs. Dandeneau, Witchel, & Ms. L’Amoreaux 

 

Dr. Dandeneau has had a busy spring as she 

continues her on-going department chair duties 
and teaching responsibilities. In March, she 
collaborated with criminology dept. colleagues by 
presenting a paper at the Academy of Criminal 
Justice Sciences - 2000 Annual Meeting. The 
paper was entitled, "Establishing a 'Research 
Institution': The Partnership between IUP and the 
Pine Grove Prison for Violent Youthful Offenders."  
 

     Claire conducted several presentations with 
colleagues at the recent Pennsylvania School 
Counselor Association conference in Hershey, PA. 
She co-presented a workshop entitled, "Modeling 

http://www.ncda.org/ci.htm
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Faculty News 
 

Dr. Guth recently celebrated her son‟s first 

birthday.  Alex is now walking and talking, and after 
attending IUP ice hockey games this season, he 
spontaneously started playing hockey and loves it. 
Dr. Guth continues to love parenting and her 
faculty position at IUP. 

 

Drs. Guth and Witchel were recently awarded 
two grants from the University Senate Research 

http://www.coe.iup.edu/aap/main.html
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Faculty News 
 

Dr. Worzbyt (continued)  
 

or less to be used by teachers at various times 
during the school day.  If you have an interest in 
submitting an idea or activity, please contact Dr. 
Worzbyt, Stouffer Hall, IUP, Indiana, PA 15705, or 
call (724) 357-4537.  Anyone submitting ideas 
used in this book will receive full credit for their 
contributions. 
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Alumni Advisory Board 

 

 
 

The Department of Counseling Advisory 
Board met for the first time on May 10, 2000.  The 
Board members include: Dennis Clawson (1980), 
Judith Conger (1970), Tony DelPrete (1996), 
Penny Dunmire (1975), Francine Endler (1994), 
Kelly Fox (1998), Fran Grandinetti (1972), Robert 
Gregory (1996), Dawn Knisely (1998), Linda 
Mayhue (1993), Tricia Murin (1997), Susan Sibert 
(1993), Patricia Young (1970), and Eileen Zankey 
(1984).  

 

      The Board was welcomed by Dr. Joyce Garrett, 
Associate Dean of the College.  Dr. Dandeneau  

mailto:lguth@grove.iup.edu
mailto:fontaine@grove.iup.edu
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CE 636 and ARIN Partnership Activity 

 

Dr. Dandeneau's Career Counseling and 
Development class, CE 636, continued the on-
going relationship with the Armstrong-Indiana 
County Intermediate Unit's (ARIN), Pregnant and 
Parenting Teen (PPT) program.  During spring 
semester the class was organized in such a 
fashion that one of the major assignments was to 
design, plan, and implement a career life-planning 
workshop for those young people involved in the 
PPT program. On April 19

th
 a half-day workshop 

entitled, CareerWorks II, was conducted at ARIN's 
facilities. A total of 28 youth from the PPT attended 
the program.  

 
               

  
 

Working with Tammy Wolfe and Julie Valenti, 
the program specialists of the PPT program, was a 
leadership team composed three students, Laurie 
Khalouf, J.W. Sawtelle, & Laura Gordon (shown 
above). They coordinated the program including a 
"wake-up" motivational speech by Dr. John 
Worzbyt. Additionally, students in the CE 636 class 
conducted a needs assessment with the youth 
involved in the PPT program to plan the overall 
content of the workshop. The results of the needs 
assessment were then used to design and create 
four targeted mini-sessions in the following areas: 
Matching Interest to Careers; Skills to Obtain Jobs; 
Community Resources; Coping Skills. Dr. 
Dandeneau is appreciative of all the work her CE 
636 students put into this event. It was their hard 
work and willingness to actively engage in the 
class assignment that made the day a great 
success. 
 

 

Chi Sigma Iota 
 

Dr. Kathleen O‟Rourke 
presented “My Career 
As A Counselor” at the 
May 7,

 
2000 initiation 

ceremony of the Iota 
Upsilon Pi Chapter of 
the Chi Sigma Iota 
Honorary Society. Dr. 
O‟Rourke also received 
an honorary induction 

into Iota Upsilon Pi and thirty-one students and Dr. 
Lorraine Guth were initiated into the IUP chapter. 
Susan McLean, chapter president and Ms. Nadene 
L‟Amoreaux welcomed the new inductees.  A 
traditional candle lighting ceremony concluded the 
program. Chi Sigma Iota officers are Chance Petro 
and John W. Sawtelle (Co-Presidents) and Kelly 
Mack (Vice President and Treasurer).   
 

 

Our Department on the Web 
 

Dr. Witchel maintains the departmental 
websites on the Internet. If you have any 
suggestions feel free to e-mail any faculty member.   

http://www.iup.edu/ce/  

 

Faculty email addresses 

Dr. Dandeneau:      Cdanden@grove.iup.edu 

Dr. Fontaine:          Fontaine@grove.iup.edu 

mailto:Fontaine@grove.iup.edu
mailto:JCWorz@grove.iup.edu
http://www.iup.edu/ce/newsletterSP2000.htm
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Alumni Updates 

 

Thanks to all of you who responded to our Fall 

Newsletter.  We are always pleased to hear from 

alumni. See the back of this page for a feedback form to 

return to us.  

1978 Tai Fen Tseng, Guidance Counselor, Rachel  

Carson Intermediate School, New York. 

1980 Dr. Ronald Rufrano,

 

mailto:fontaine@grove.iup.edu
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Alumni Feedback 
We want to know what our alumni are doing – professional activities, publications, employment and 
so forth.  We want to update our mailing list, and obtain e-mail addresses. We are interested in 

knowing about employment and internship opportunities for our current students.  Please return this 
form (add additional sheet if needed):  

 
 
Name _________________________________  Year of Graduation _____   Degree______  
Address _________________________________________ Home phone _____________ 
 

_________________________________________ Work phone______________  
E-mail   _________________________________________ 

 
Place of Employment _______________________________ Job Title ________________ 
 

____ Yes, I am interested in being added to the email list to be notified of counseling position 
openings. 

 

Reactions: 
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